## FAYETTEVILLE CITY SCHOOL SYSTEM REGULAR BOARD MEETING JULY 2, 2018

Present:
Jeff Whitmore, Chairman
Tom Holland, Vice-Chairman
Alice Palacio

Joyce Eady Mark Clark Sarah Raby

Danny Bryant, Liaison

Janine Wilson, Superintendent

Also Attending: Cindy Young Rujena Dotson Ron Perrin Steve Giffin Bridgette Jones Eric Jones

Chairman Whitmore called the meeting to order.

Vice Chairman Holland made a motion to pass the July 2, 2018 agenda; second by Mrs. Palacio. All board members voted aye.

Chairman Whitmore led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mr. Clark made a motion to approve minutes from the June 6, 2018 board meeting; second by Mrs. Raby. All board members voted aye.

Vice Chairman Holland made a motion to approve June disbursements; second by Mrs. Raby. All board members voted aye.

Mr. Ernie Roles, Jr. requested to address the board concerning alleged inappropriate behavior and bullying regarding his sons Ernie and Ethan Roles and coaches from the Fayetteville City Schools. His request included having his concerns reported in the July 2018 board minutes, wanting to know if his issues have been resolved or are still pending, and submission of his complaint to the State Department of Education. Dr. Wilson read an email sent by Mr. Roles to Mr. Eric Jones stating: he had decided that we do not want to pursue this matter any longer and he thanked Mr. Jones for his kind words given him and his family during this time. Upon receiving a copy of this e-mail Dr. Wilson presumed the matter was over. Dr. Wilson assured Mr. Roles that she would look into the matter further and would come back to the board with a report.

## Reports:

Facilities and Transportation – Mr. Perrin reported maintenance will continue in the buildings for the next four weeks getting ready for the new school year. New lockers for FHS were damaged during shipment but will be replaced.

Finance – Dr. Wilson presented Line Item Amendment #1 School Nutrition FY2018 for board approval allocating funds to support year end expenditures. Chairman Whitmore made a motion to approve the amendment; second by Mr. Clark. All board members voted aye.

Dr. Wilson presented Line Item Amendment #1 General Education Fund FY2019 for board approval to fund inservice/staff development for Pre-K personnel. Chairman Whitmore made a motion to approve the amendment; second by Vice Chairman Holland. All board members voted aye.

July 2, 2018 Page 2 of 3

Dr. Wilson presented the 2017-2018 Surplus and Recycle List for board approval. Mrs. Palacio made a motion to approve the list; second by Mrs. Eady. All board members voted aye.

Insurance and Policy - No report

Supervisors' Report -

Mr. Perrin – reported that cafeteria rates for adults will be increased by fifty cents to cover costs and labor.

Mrs. Dotson – no report

Mrs. Young – thanked the board members for attending the Read to be Ready celebration. FAST has around 35 to 45 children daily in attendance.

Principals' Reports -

Dr. Jones – said the children who participated loved the Summer Read to be Ready Program.

Mr. Giffin – proudly reported that the FMS Jr. Beta Club won the Rapid Response competition in Savannah, GA. There were fifty teams competing from ten different states.

Mr. Jones – also announced how proud he was of the FHS Beta Club winning eighth in the country in the Beta Build Competition.

Director's Report -

Dr. Wilson -

New Hires:

David Evans

FMS Teacher/Coach

LeEllen Carter

Askins Teacher

Jana Horsman

FHS Special Education Teacher

Connie Hodge

FHS Science Teacher

Resignation:

Sarah Beth Spray

Special Education/Federal Programs Supervisor

Dr. Wilson reported that the new Fayetteville City School website is up and running. She thanked Gabby Mullins and the tech department for their hard work. Information is now easier to post because the website is more user friendly than the previous one.

Dr. Wilson met with Chief Richard Howell with the Fayetteville Police Department concerning SRO's. Two policemen are in the process of attending the academy – Scottie Vaughn and Steve Gentry.

## Chairman's Report -

Chairman Whitmore said that the next board meeting will be on August 6, 2018 along with the meet and greet on Tiger Hill.

Chairman Whitmore reported the Askew family was honored that the FHS library is going to be dedicated to Mr. William Askew. The plaque has been ordered and will be mounted before the first day of school. Dedication will be on August 2 at the breakfast.

The meeting was adjourned,

Jeff Whitcher Chairman

Thomas Holland, Jr., Vice Chairman

Minutes submitted by JoAnn Scott